Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 10th January 2022 at 7.30pm in the Church Hall
Present

Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Louise Woodward, Julian Dickinson, Allen Snow, John Haughan, Jo Davies, Julie Jarman, Sue Thatcher, David Greenwood, Steve Burden (Church Warden), David Rogers, Andrea Duncan
Apologies
Andy Kingston-Smith
Julie Northcott has resigned from the PCC as from immediate effect.  
1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in the Church Hall
2. Opening devotions 
Stephen circulated a “Life Together” bookmark and explained the Diocese statement and how Holy Trinity fits in with the Diocese vision.  There is a video of the Bishop launching “Life Together” on the Diocese website https://www.gloucester.anglican.org/about-us/our-vision/
The Week of Prayer diary was also circulated.
Stephen informed that there is to be a Deanery Youth Connector appointed.

The PCC offered prayer of thanksgiving and this was followed by the Lord’s Prayer.
John shared a testimony of an answer to Prayer

3. Notification of AOB 
Stephen Walker – Bible series
4. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 1/11/21
The PCC Minutes of Monday 1st November 2021 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
Agreement of previous SC minutes of 9/12/21

The SC Minutes of Monday 9th December 2021 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
5. Matters arising from the PPC minutes of 1/11/21
None
Matters arising from the SC minutes of 9/12/21
· The spare office mobile phone is available for LB, but it needs to be taken off the Vodaphone contract so that a “Pay as You Go” Sim can be used
· Stephen updated on the Christmas celebrations, that went well considering the restrictions.

The carol service was well attended, and people enjoyed Mulled Wine and mince pies as they left.

Cancelling the Christingle Service was the correct decision.  The Puppet show, that was performed instead of the Christingle Service, to members of the congregation, went well and was fun (it stopped raining for the show)

There was a service on Christmas morning and approx. 100 attended – more than expected

There were about 30 attendees at the Boxing Day service.  Thank you to Andy B and Julian for facilitating this

The Memorial Service was well accepted, and Stephen has received many thank-you cards

6. Treasurers’ Report
Thank you to Simon for circulating the Income and Expenditure prior to the meeting.  Again, the figures look very healthy.  Simon commented on the following -

· Row 105 looks rather unusual as the large figure in December is almost all depreciation of our assets. This is effectively an accounting adjustment and doesn't represent cash income or expenditure. MP and Simon are considering removing this from the circulated budget in future.
· We now have the correct figure for the mission budget in 2022. This will be £19,500 which represents 10% of unrestricted voluntary giving.

· MP has noted that the general fund has risen from £70k at the start of 2021 to £88k at the end. This resulting balance equates to almost twice the minimum reserve set by the PCC. We may wish to consider what this means for us going forward, since it is based on giving intended for the work of the church.

There were no questions raised from the floor.
Simon circulated the proposed 2022 budget prior to the meeting.  This was adjusted at the previous SC meeting 
Simon proposed that the 2022 proposed budget is adopted by the PCC
Proposer:  Simon

Seconder:  Steve B

Vote:  Unanimous

Julie J and Jo informed the PCC that they had received a thank you from the charities we had donated to.  Stephen has also received thank you letters from our Mission Partners

Stephen thanked the Finance Team for overseeing and guiding us in our finances.
The Lord is Blessing us and has been faithful to us with our finances

7. Fabric report
Sara informed that there have been no major problems with the fabric of the building over the Christmas season, but there are a number of ongoing maintenance jobs that need attention

A thank you was given to Allen for his continued diligence in checking the Emergency lighting in all our buildings and to Steve who has replaced parts and batteries on those that have needed attention

The annual Fire Safety check was completed in November, which was somewhat more expensive this year owing to a significant number of the extinguishers having reached their sell-by-date and needing to be replaced

The new SMART television has arrived, and is attached to the mobile stand and ready for use

The cleaning of the carpet in the foyer, will occur over the next few weeks

The vestry carpet is being replaced as a member of the congregation has donated a piece of a suitable size.

There is some water damage to the timbers above the central heating boiler and it is thought that there are probable leaks in the double-skinned flue for the hall boiler that are allowing flue gasses to condense water that is running back down and escaping into the roofing material adjacent to the flue.  This needs investigating and repairs or alterations to prevent further leaks.  This will need to be deferred until the weather becomes warmer as the boiler will be out of action for the duration.  A sum of money has been earmarked in the 2022 fabric budget to cover this
The clock is not working as a part is broken but Allen has this in hand

A question was raised from the floor about the fabric of The Vicarage and whether any repairs etc are required.  Stephen informed that the Vicarage falls under the Diocese which has a 5-year quinquennial review; however, the PCC pay for the maintenance of the Vicarage alarm system.  Stephen reported that there has been no redecoration to the Vicarage, since he and Sharon moved there.  It was suggested by the PCC, that some of the surplus monies could be used for this purpose.  Stephen will discuss with SW and feedback at the next SC meeting

Action:  Stephen and SW to discuss possible decorating of the Vicarage
A question was raised regarding the re-decoration of the hall as it needs “refreshing” and perhaps some sound absorbing materials added to the walls as it is difficult, at times, to have meaningful conversations, due to the sound bounce-back.  This and insulation could also be of Eco benefit.  The Wardens agreed to add this to their list of things to look into
Action:  Church Wardens to add the consideration of Hall to the Fabric list 

8. Staffing Committee

Louise informed that she has contacted the staff and there are no issues at present

Louise sent an email to all PCC members, prior to this meeting as there is an additional bank holiday, this year, for the Queen’s celebrations.  However, the staff’s contract states that there is no obligation to award this to the staff.    There was a vote to whether the staff should have this additional bank holiday

Proposer:  Louise

Seconder:  Julian

Vote:  Unanimous
It was also agreed that any future additional Bank Holidays be automatically awarded to the staff.  Louise to update the staff handbook to reflect this

Action:  Louise to update the Staff Handbook for additional Bank Holidays

Stephen informed that staff have returned to the office after the Christmas break with the exception of LB, as family have been unwell.
Prayers are requested for HH as she prepares for the move to their new house in Tewkesbury
9. Safeguarding.
Julie N has informed, after careful consideration, that she will be stepping-away from the PCC and Safeguarding role as she is now worshipping at The Abbey.  Thanks was given to Julie for undertaking this role and we all wish Julie all the best.  If anyone would like to undertake this role, then please contact Stephen.  Stephen will ask the other safeguarding officers if they would like to undertake this role
Action:  Stephen to ask safeguarding officers if they would like to undertake this Liaison role/ be the point of contact for the Diocese
10. LLF Course

Stephen has asked for email responses to the LLF course, as this will allow for quieter, more reflective people to share their views on the course.  Stephen will collate the emails, discuss at the Leadership meeting and complete a document to circulate to the PCC members.
An opportunity at this meeting was also given for members to share their views.
It is thought that we, as a Church, are diverse and can accept all people, whoever they are.  

Thanks, was given to the Leaders who facilitated the courses

11. Eco Church

A huge congratulations to the Creative Care Team as Holy Trinity has been awarded The Bronze Eco Church Award by A Rocha.
Sara reported that The Creation Care group has been re-launched with one or two new members and is looking to begin a project in the Churchyard.  LB, the TJC children and their families are going to be creating some raised beds for growing vegetables.  Monies have been proposed in the 2022 budget for this and also for planting trees and shrubs, moving the headstones and creating a more attractive and welcoming environment for both the Church and the community.  
A question was raised on whether there had been any more thoughts on installing Solar Panels.  Steve B agreed to follow this up

Action:  Steve B to look into the possibility of Solar Panels 

If anyone is interested in being part of the Creative Care Group, then please let either Andy Kingston-Smith or Sara know
12. SWYM

A possible SWYM youth intern has been discussed previously.  However, the application was put on hold as it was late in the year to apply and there were concerns around COVID.  Andrea informed that she is happy to take this forward again if the PCC consider this to be a good idea.   However, there are still concerns regarding finding possible accommodation and COVID ie the intern visiting schools and staying with a family.  However, we must trust in The Lord that the right accommodation is found.   There will also be a cost of approx. £5000.  However, the PCC thought that this could possibly be taken from the surplus funds as this does enhance the work of the Church.   David informed that SWYM struggled to find enough interns to fill the number of Church applications, therefore, if we are going to apply, we should apply sooner than later. 
It was proposed that Andrea will move forward with exploring the possibility of a SWYM intern to start 2022, to work alongside SW and LB
Proposer:  Andrea

Seconder: David
Vote:  Unanimous

Stephen thanked Andrea for taking this forward and also for the Hope magazines distributed to 1400 homes in Walton Cardiff
13. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes

· I-Sing Pop 

· U3A

· Archdeacon Phil visit
· Youth Connector Interviews

· Deanery Planning day 

· Deanery Synod

· SMARTIES

· Life Groups

· Music and Movement

· Worship Group Practice

Enquiries regarding the letting of the Church Hall are starting to be received.  It is this time that the cost of the room bookings are reviewed against other comparable sites.  Sara to liaise with HH regarding the lettings rates and any potential uplift.
Action:  Sara and HH to liaise regarding room booking costs

14. Correspondence
The annual Statistics for Mission Form has been received and will be completed and returned by HH
15. AOB

Stephen informed that the new Bible Series Sermons commence on Sunday and he showed us the book that accompanies the series.  It is available via The Bible Society Website
A question was raised regarding the CAP volunteer. A new candidate is to be sourced and Wendy Ruffle is seeing this through
16. The meeting closed at 9.25pm with Stephen thanking God for what we have shared tonight and for Him to lead this Church on to fulfil its Mission to the Community.  This was followed by The Grace
The date of the next SC Meeting - 7/2/22 at The Vicarage
The date of the next PCC Meeting - 7/3/22 in the Church Hall
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